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600 Riverwalk Terrace
Jenks OK

S20 ea. Members and Guest, High Tech Driving Range
Unlimited Golf Per Person, includes your choice of entrée and
drink.

Alcoholic beverages will be your expense.

Pleaser RSVP to: The Contact Chairperson @
reservations@tulsadandd.net or Online to let us know who
will be enjoying the event with us no later than
Friday, Aug 11.

Members and guests must make a reservation for meal functions. Please RSVP to the Contact Chairperson @
reservations@tulsadandd.net OR online no later than the Friday prior to the meeting. Members may attend
the meeting only — no meal, for no fee, but please do let the Contact Chairperson know ahead of time.

All attendees need to make a reservation.



https://www.flyingteegolf.com/
https://www.flyingteegolf.com/
mailto:reservations@tulsadandd.net
https://www.memberplanet.com/packetview/desk_and_derrick_club_of_tulsa/luncheon_reservation_2017
http://www.reservations@tulsadandd.net
https://www.memberplanet.com/packetview/desk_and_derrick_club_of_tulsa/luncheon_reservation_2017
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‘ PRESIDENT’S LETTER \

Let’s talk about tight pants and doing the ‘tango. Wait, just kidding! Since we are an energy education
club, this letter is an educational moment to learn about a tightening oil futures market and the concept of
contango, and its impact on energy jobs and member growth. | will close by mentioning recent employer
news relevant to many of our members.

While WTI prices were down in the $30s and low 40s since January 2016, storage facility owners
stocked up on cheap crude oil, hoping to sell it for at least $2.50/bbl more in a future higher price (see
Chart 1 below). However, rising inventory levels of unsold crude creates a dampening effect on prices in
the near term, as that inventory takes time to sell off before new produced oil can be sold at current
market pricing.

As WTI prices have risen into the upper $40s per barrel in July, something is happening in the oil market
right now that indicates supply and demand are coming more into equilibrium. The contract for the sale of
oil or gas shows a volume to be delivered in each future month. A situation called “contango” arises when
contract prices on future deliveries are higher than the current month’s deliveries. When a large price gap
(contango) exists, storage owners like those in the port of Catoosa have incentive to fill or hold inventory
waiting to sell it at a higher price later. The degree of contango is thus a qualitative indicator of the level
of a market'’s “oversupply.”

What we saw in late July is less profit incentive for storage tank owners to hold inventory due to the
narrowing contango of only $0.36/bbl in the next six months (see chart below). That narrowing of the
price of today’s volume deliveries versus the next six months of delivery pricing shows a closing of the
price gap. This indicates a tightening of supply and demand in the market, meaning it's coming into more
of an equilibrium rather than a huge supply glut we have seen for the past two years.

WTI Crude Futures Curve Flattening
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Over the past month, WTI futures have shifted up with the front of the curve

moving more than the longer-dated contracts...this results in a smaller near-
term contango.

Chart1

The tightening (smaller) spread of future profit gives less incentive to storage owners to hold inventory,
so they sell it off. The decline of US crude oil and refined fuels inventory accelerated in July. In August,
Saudi Arabia will tighten the market further by reducing their August exports into the US, allowing US

stored oil and gasoline inventories to continue to be sold off and decline. In summary, the contango of

(continued on page 4)
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(continued from page 3)

the forward price curves in the NYMEX WTI for crude oil future is “flattening” in July as inventory is
drawn down. What does all of this mean? Price is stabilizing around $50/bbl. Total inventory is still well
above the 10-year normal level, but at least the market is self-correcting somewhat in a positive,
stabilizing direction. TPH estimates based on their EIA research that US inventory may fall to a
normalized level by the end of 2017 (see “D” for December in Chart 2 below).

Crude Oil and Key Product Inventory Draws Impressive

1,200 1 US Inventories - Crude and Key Products

2017
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Chart 2

If prices can stabilize above $50/bbl, we should see more capital investment and job creation in the
energy sector, something that all of our members can appreciate. | am excited to see the contango
tightening and the market pricing firming up in July. Price stability and job growth is a positive outlook
for the future of the Association and attracting new members.

As a final note, | wanted to mention the performance of a few local companies who employ the largest
number of our Tulsa members.

1. Cimarex Energy has underperformed in the past year, but it has strong prospects with a
competitively low debt leverage ratio (0.8x vs optimal 1.0x), a high rate of return in the Northern
Delaware basin and a 30% expected revenue growth rate (vs. 20-27% peers). Despite some of
its peers (FANG) using its investor capital more efficiently, Cimarex is a strong long-term
employer.

2. Laredo Petroleum announced a process in July to sell its investment in Medallion, a pipeline.
TPH speculates that this sale could bring in cash proceeds to significantly reduce its debt and/or
expand future drilling opportunities.

3. Two private drilling operators in Tulsa moved forward with development of recently acquired
leased land, firming up the job outlook for those members.

Thank you for letting me share an energy learning moment about pricing contango on future deliveries.

Enjoy the news of supply and demand equalizing, but most importantly, go tell someone about D&D
today!

Regards,
Jonathan Slay
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THE GLENN POOL FIELD

by Bobby D. Weaver

In 1900 the state of Oklahoma boasted
780,391 citizens and Tulsa reported

1,390 residents. Ten years later those
numbers doubled to 1,657, 155 for
Oklahoma and increased thirteen fold

to 18,182 for Tulsa establishing it as the
foremost oil town in the state which title
it has maintained. Massive oil discoveries - -
in Oklahoma during that ten year period created the fantastlc population spurt WhICh began with the state’s first
major oil play; the Glenn Pool Field near Tulsa.

In 1901 Charles Galbraith was involved with the minor oil discovery at Red Fork just outside Tulsa and that
summer began looking for more prospects in the same general area. By July he had located what he felt was a
good location on the Ida E. Glenn farm about twelve miles south of Tulsa and four miles southeast of

: ' Sapulpa. However, he delayed leasing the property which was on Creek
Indian Land for four years until legal restrictions concerning drilling on
Indian lands eased somewhat. Galbraith and his partner, Frank Chesley,
began drilling on the Ida E. Glenn #1 in the fall of 1905. They completed
the well on November 22 at a depth of 1,481 feet in the Glenn sand
formation (soon to be renamed the Bartlesville sand) for a production of
seventy-five to eighty-five barrels per day. Galbraith had insisted that the
well be drilled in the utmost secrecy in order to avoid the absolute chaos
that developed around Red Fork boom a few years earlier. Nevertheless,

)
{ Ff,‘j_'s‘ ,4 word got out almost immediately and the first gigantic oil boom in
» i 4 Oklahoma history resulted.

By the summer of 1906 the fifty to one hundred rigs running in the field were producing such a massive amount
of production that the various operators called a meeting in Sapulpa where they officially named the field. All
that production created somewhat of an emergency when inadequate storage and the absence of pipelines to ship
the production out caused much of the oil to be stored in giant earthen pits where vast amounts overflowed and
flooded the countryside. That overproduction in turn caused the price of oil to drop as low as twenty-five to forty
cents per barrel while the cost of producing it was in the thirty cent per barrel range. During the first year the
size of the field grew from the original eighty acres to more than eight thousand acres and ultimately covered an
area roughly four miles long by two miles wide. The flush production period of flowing wells ran from 1906 to
1908 when Glenn Pool regularly produced from eighteen to twenty million barrels per year. The 1907
production of 43,580 barrels made Oklahoma the nation’s leading oil producer, a title it maintained until 1928.
By 1908 the natural gas which caused the wells to flow had been vented to the extent that the wells ceased to f
low and were gradually transferred to pumps. About that same time all the waste began to come under control as
the Prairie Oil and Gas Company, the Gulf Oil Company, and the Texas Company (Texaco) all established
pipelines in the field to ship the production to market.

(continued on page 7)
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(continued from page 6)

The Glenn Pool witnessed the beginnings of the careers of several legendary oil industry figures such as Harry
Ford Sinclair who later founded the Sinclair Oil and Refining Company as well as J. Paul Getty of Getty Oil
Company fame. Closer to home the Oklahoma Natural Gas Company was formed and in 1907 it built a pipeline
from Glenn Pool to Oklahoma City to provide gas service to the capital city. A number of boom towns
developed including Sapulpa which almost overnight mushroomed from fewer than a thousand souls to more
than eight thousand. At the height of the boom Sapulpa had more than thirty trains per day stopping as well as
serving as the hub of an interurban line that provided access to the field. Newly formed towns proliferated.
Keifer with its notorious reputation for lawlessness was established as the major terminus for the Gulf pipeline
and with the passing of the boom began a decline that ended in the 1980s when it became a suburb of Tulsa. The
village of Mounds grew by leaps and bounds, Jenks was established in 1905 as the terminus for the Texas
Company pipeline, and Glennpool was founded in the fall of the following year and survived as a viable town
for the rest of the twentieth century. Others such as Sabo which did not survive the boom were not so lucky
although Taneha (later Bowden) managed to hang on from its founding until 1957 when it also became a
memory.

Editor’s Note:

A special thanks to Mr. Weaver for
submitting this article for Desk and
Derrick Club of Tulsa’s publication.

L)
!
T

M.

BOBBY D. WEAVER earned his PhD in
history from Texas Tech University. From
1979 to 2002 he was a museum
professional, serving variously as curator,
Ollt ld Trabh archivist, and assistant director. Prior to
that he worked for more than twenty
years in the oilfield and petrochemical
industries. Weaver is also the author of
the award-winning Castro’s Colony,
published in 1985 by Texas A&M
University Press.

Life and Labor in the Oil Patch

BORBY D. WEAVER
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By Pam Sanders
Art Deco 101

Presented by Ann Thompson,
Guardian at Tulsa Historical Society and Museum

to have in Tulsa. The Zigzag style that was built in the
1920s emphasized strong vertical lines and geometric
patterns. Examples of this style would be Boston Avenue

(pictured right) at 51" and Boston. Don Wagner, who
authored a book listing Tulsa’s Top Ten in Art Deco, said
that “Tulsa’s Art Deco is the integration of history, architecture and art. It
represents the prosperity and wealth experienced in Tulsa during the 1920s
due to the discovery and development of the oil industry.”

During the early 1930s, the PWA
(Public Works Authority) style
emerged and was funded partially
with public money in a period as

we tried to recover from the Great
Depression. The PWA style is
usually defined by monumental size.
Examples of this style would be Webster and Will Rogers High
School (pictured left), as well as the Armory and the Pavilion at
the Tulsa Fair Grounds (pictured below).

Ms. Thompson shared that the Fair Grounds Pavilion was her favorite
example of Art Deco in Tulsa and after she showed us the pictures both
in her Power Point presentation and her own pictures that she had
compiled of Tulsa landmarks, | have to admit that
I have more of an appreciation of the beautiful
building with its colored terra cotta panels that

depict horses, cattle and rams.

(continued on page 9)
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(continued from page 8)

In the late 1930s, another style of art deco appeared. Streamline was heavily influenced by the
shapes of modern transportation. This style is more N
horizontally oriented and typically features aero-
dynamic flowing curves. Some examples of this style
would be The Brook Restaurant and City Veterinary
on Peoria (pictured right).

Take some time and explore some of these Tulsa treasures that
surround us and remember wealthy Tulsa oilmen such as Waite Phillips
and W.G. Skelly who helped to finance some of these investments in
Tulsa’s treasures.

Ms. Thompson invited us to visit the Tulsa Historical Society and
Museum at the end of the presentation by presenting some passes
to some attentive listeners that could answer questions from the presentation.

Tulsa Historical Society
& Museum

2445 5 Pearia Ave,
918-712-9484
W tulsahistory.org
Hours: Tues —Sat, 10—4

Courtesy of :
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May: Invocation — Marilyn Trout

Welcome, Kendra Ware. Kendra is an Administrative
Assistant in the accounting department at Laredo
Petroleum and has already stepped up to help with
the development of the Tulsa Club’s Facebook pages.
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UPCOMING EVENTS

A Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa

(e
ol 2017 Dates to Remember

UPDATED

BOARD MEETING MEMBERSHIP MEETING MEAL/FUNCTION
July 31¢ August 16" Dinner Summer Social

at the Flying Tee
September 5% September 13" Lunch — speaker, Tanya Fraley
October 2" October 11t Lunch/Orientation/Elections

(Closed meeting)
October 30t November 8t Lunch/Industry Appreciation
December 4" December 13t Dinner Social/Installation

SPECIAL MEETINGS

Tulsa Geoscience Center
Members & Families Tour: September - date TBD

66" Annual ADDC Convention:  September 20-23, 2017
San Antonio, TX
Holiday Inn Riverwalk

Tulsa Geoscience Center at GEM DIG Volunteer Opportunity
the Tulsa State Fair Sept 28-Oct 8, 2017 More info coming soon!

18" Annual TGS/D&D
Black Gold Golf Tournament: Friday, October 6%, 2017
Forest Ridge Golf Club

12
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| FPotential and Past Members, I
Apply for membership between July 15t and August 315t and |
pay a reduced membership fee. PLUS, when approved by |

: ! the September Board Meeting, you will receive a $5 rebatel |

j ALSO, approved applications will go into a drawing for a '

| $20 QT Gift Card :

m Hmf» DRIVE

COULD YOU USE ONE OF
THESE $20 Gift Cards??

}ﬂs}‘&

Members, bring 2 guests to
July meeting or August Social.
If one or BOTH join and are
Board approved by the

following Board meeting (i.e.
Aug or Sept), you will receive a
FREEQT Gift Card worth $20!

13
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66th Annual ADDC Convention

September 18-23, 2017 .
Holiday Inn Riverwalk NOTIC.E'
Early bird

W San Antonio, Texas registration
~ = L Nl W TR - Lt I I
ga,‘bql & -_ 2 ‘ i A r *. 3 o ¥ . - 1"!' W
:_ - . .::-.-.“-..- l s -;-.. i l i ’ ‘-F;‘ _..‘I'_" i

ends
Aug. 15th

Seminars

8 2| Drilling
Y | Certification

Hosted by Region 1V
Desk and Derrick Clubs
k-‘
o
PIONEER

e M . .
R Wine Country Field Fun
Trip is nearly full!
; _ _ TEXAS HILL COUNTRY WINERIES
Wayne Austin Campus prcse s

San Antonio, Texas

= Ultra-low Sulfur Diesel,
Jet Fuel, Specialty Solvents
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Have you ever been to San Antonio?

Have you ever been to ADDC Convention?
Now is your oppor"l'unl'l'y to kill two birds with one stonell

\X/hat does it cover?

Required

'Cost of Registration - $225 |
| | Includes: All Business i
|Se33|ons Friday Industry :
lLuncheon Friday Night Ice |
'Breaker Saturday i
| Recognition Luncheon and i
| Saturday Banquet !

l Certification Class - $75
' Includes: Fee for Continuing
. Education class & credits
| with a Certification in Drilling

APPLY NOW

Email Jonathan Slay at President@tulsadandd.net

Or Jill Klein at Vicepresident@tulsadandd.net

(so to speak)

Several of our members took advantage of
the opportunity of scholarships offered for
the 2017 Region VI meeting. Now is YOUR
opportunity to get in on the action.

2 two-part scholarships are now available!

Requirement/Qualifications

Tulsa D&D Member Award Guidelines
Member should have participated in at least
4 of the 10 listed guidelines below

1. Within the past year, the member has promoted
ADDC by participating in one or more of the
following: club officer, club committee, ADDC
committee.

2. Member has brought a guest to a club meeting.

3. Member has stepped outside their comfort zone.
(This might be introducing a speaker, providing a
committee report, etc at a club meeting.)

4. Member secured a field trip or meeting speaker
for the club.

5. Member attended 9 out of the last 12 monthly
club meetings.

6. Member attended a club sponsored seminar or
field trip.

7. Member attended a regional meeting in the last
S years.

8. Member attended a convention in the last5
years.

9. Member has written an article for the club
bulletin.

10. Member has been a speaker at a monthly club
meeting.

15
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THE Tl.ILSA EEI]L[IEIEAL
SOCIETY &

DESK AND DERRICK CLUB
OF TULSA

18th ANNUAL
BLACK GOLD GOLF

TOURNAMENT

FRIDAY, October Bt, 2017

Forest Ridge Golf Club
7301 East Kenosha

Broken Arrow, Oklahoma 74014

/AI{\'
8 ‘ --“7’"?»- 5
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August 2017,
Friends and fellow members,

I hope everyone saw my email in July regarding the 3 awards to clubs for registration to
Convention. I am proud to say we had 20% participation. Each club that entered had great ideas
about recruting and retaining members, but three stood out above the rest. The winners were: m
the small club drvision — the Abilene Club, 1in the medmm club division — the Midland Club, and
in the large club division — the Lafayette Club. CONGRATULATIONS to all of the winners and
to every club that participated. If ADDC continues this program next year, I hope that every club
takes advantage of this opportunity, because as we know all it takes 1s one convention or one
regional meeting and the members are hooked. I want to extend a special thank you to Jill Cable,
Theresa Adams and Donna Siburt for their work on creating the criteria and then choosing the
WInMners.

Speaking of convention, we have some rather weighty issues that will be up for discussion and
vote. I urge everyone to review the proposed amendments and discuss them with vour clubs. We
all have opinions on the future of our Association. During open forum opinions may differ, and
passions for ADDC may overflow. I have hope; please remember that we are in this together.
Though we may not agree, and no one person is any less of a member than any other. Treat each
other with the respect you would hope to recerve yourself. We need to come together as one, to
insure that there is a future. The board and I will do our best to answer any and all questions, and
hopefully we will all come up with the right decision for the future of our Association.

I have another request of you: I'd like to ask you to think about one more serious item before
convention. You must remember that your club’s delegate will be sent to convention as either
informed or nstructed. If your club’s delegate 1s informed, that means that he or she understands
the views of the club, but can weigh any additional information they receive, and vote based on
that. If your delegate is instructed, that means the club has determined how they want the delegate
to vote, and that delegate must vote that way regardless of any new information or discussion.

Convention 1s not only a time of business, but a time of learming, networking and revitalizing
friendships. As I say all the time, starting back before I had ever attended a convention, you get
out of it what you put into it. If you attend the field tops and semunars, if you listen to the
speakers at the meetings, and if you talk with your fellow members, you will get the education and
the friendships of a lifetime. See you soon!

Until next month,

dfagi o ranks
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Region VI Di

rector's Newsletter |

Wendy Sparks
Region VI Director

wsparks@cegx.net

wisparks@yahoo.com

Missy Jack
Butler County

Casi Nichols
Enid

Pam Hitz
Great Bend

Kay McKinley
Liberal

Michelle Burgard
OKC

Jackie Shaver
Red Earth

Jonathan Slay
Tulsa

Abby Bock
Wichita

ASSOCIATION OF
DESK AND DERRICK
CLUBS

Region VI Members,

Hope everyone is having a great summer! It has been scorching hot here in Oklahoma
the last few weeks.

The nominations for the 2018 ADDC Officers are in! These candidates will be officially
presented and voted on at Convention coming up in September. They are as follows:

Terry Ligon, Graham Club, Region IV

Keith Atkins, El Dorado Club, Region Il
Evelyn Green, San Antonio Club, Region IV
Wendy Sparks, Oklahoma City Club, Region VI

President-Elect-
Vice President
Secretary
Treasurer

Region VI has been busy! Here is a summary of what some of the clubs that | heard from
have been up to:

Butler County- compiled a video shown during Holly Frontier's 100 year celebration.
They shared memories from the refinery as far back as the 1950’s!

Great Bend- preparing their entry into the After Harvest Festival Parade. They will be
riding in a white limo and handing out LOTS of candy. This is fantastic PR for their club!
QKC- toured the new GE Building in OKC and got to experience a lot of their upcoming
virtual technology. Had their first education seminar of the year at Devon Eneragy
learning about public speaking and what’s new in geology. | attended both of these and
they were very educational and exceptionally interesting.

Tulsa- partnering with a geology group in town on a fundraiser and social event. This
organization is six times larger than the membership of the Tulsa club so they are glad
to have this relationship restored and looking forward to the golf tournament in October.
Wichita- hosted their 16™ ANNUAL CLAY SHOOT! This raises money a lot for their club.
It is amazing to keep a successful fundraising event going this long. I'm sure they have
lots of advice they would give.

The deadline for the ADDC Convention Credentials (CRED1) is AUGUST 1. | have only
received these from OKC and Tulsa. Please email to the following people:

» Donna Altomari donna.altomari@cabotog.com (Registrar Chair)

o Tammy Garth tammyaarth70@vahoo.com (Region VI Rep)

»  Wendy Sparks wsparks@cegx_net (RD)

o Official Delegate for your club

It’s never too early to start thinking about Contest! Deadline is DECEMBER 15TH. Don't
wait!

Regards,

Wendy Sparks

18
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Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs
P.O. Box 847
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(405) 543-3464 O

Email: ado(@addc. org
Website: www addc org

Greetings; ADDC Board and Members;

[ hope this letter finds all of you still enjoying a great summer and looking forward to the beginning of a
new school year for your children or grandchildren and that everyone had a great and memorable July

4t holiday.

The month of August is always exciting as ADO and the ADDC focus on the upcoming ADDC
International convention, this year being held in the beautiful city of San Antonio, Texas. Member
registrations are still coming in and [ am locking forward to a busy month of August and receiving
many more registrations for this exciting convention.

[ will also be attending the summer NAPE Expo in Houston Texas on August 16 and 178, My focus
will be the development of our erganization through educating individuals on the benefits of the ADDC
to individuals, corporations and the general public alike. I am anticipating being able to reach out to
many potential new members thereby growing our membership numbers. [ would like to ask again that
each one of you please encourage co-workers, relatives and friends alike to become a member of the best
educational and networking organization in the energy industry. The ADDC is for everyone and each
and every member will gain a wealth of education, networking and social experiences that they will
remember for the remainder of their lives.

Please know that ADO is here for you to help you grow your clubs and retain existing members. Please
contact me via phone or Email and I will be happy to assist in every way possible.

Please encourage your club members to register to attend the ADDC convention in 5an Antonio, Texas.
Convention information is available on the ADDC website or from ADQ. As a new benefit to those
wishing to register for convention you are now able to pay via PayPal. There is a link on the ADDC
website for this procedure. You may also pay via credit card or check. Thope to see a great turnout for
this year’s convention. GAC and Region IV Director, Evelyn Green and your ADDC Board of Directors
are working to make this a convention all attendees will not soon forget.

In closing; it has and continues to be a pleasure serving each and every one of you as your ADO
Manager. Iwill continue to do my best to ensure the engoing success of the ADDC and the promotion
of its member and potential members. [ will be happy to be of assistance to every member or potential
member of the ADDC in every way possible. I look forward to the remainder of this exciting year and to

many years ahead for the ADDC and as your ADO Manager.

Until next month or next contact, remember any movement forward is progress so keep moving forward
in progress and in1proveme1‘lt.

Sincerely;
Mark Loch

ADO Manager
ADDC
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From Naomi Reid, President Alberta Foothills Club:

Today | have sad news to share with you all.
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7/13/17

Wednesday evening, peacefully in her sleep, Lucy Mulgrew's mom, Theresa, passed away. Our deepest condolences

to Lucy and her family in their time of grief.

Evening Prayer Services will be held Thursday July 13 at Connelly-McKinley Funeral Services 10011-114 Street,
Edmonton, AB at 7pm. Mass of Christian Burial will be held at Our Lady of Mercy Catholic Church, Enoch, Alberta on
July 14th at 11:00 am. Enoch is 5 miles north of Devon on highway 60.

Condolences can be sent directly to:
Lucy Mulgrew and Family
1928 Woodside Blvd NW
Airdrie, Alberta T4B 2M4

Or via the club:

Lucy Mulgrew c/o Naomi Reid
687 New Brighton Drive SE
Calgary, Alberta T2Z0X7

In lieu of flowers, please donate to the Parkland Food Bank in Theresa's name. As many of you know Theresa (mom)
always fed everyone and you never left her place hungry.

[rmrmrm
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From Helen Trujillo, Farmington Club: = From the Denver Club:

I'm sorry to let you know that Doris' father passed
away on Tuesday, July 11, 2017. His name is Jose
"Orlando” Jacques. His funeral is tomorrow morning
at 11:00am at Templo Sinai Assembly of God Church
on McCormick School Road.

| was waiting for the obituary to come out to send out
and found it today. Our club sent her some flowers on
Wednesday. Please keep Doris and her family in your
thoughts and prayers.

OBITUARY FOR JOSE JACQUES:

J. Orlando Jacques, 84, of Bloomfield, went home to
meet with the Lord Tuesday, July 11, 2017, in
Bloomfield. He was born Jan. 18, 1933, in Gallina,
N.M. to Eudoro and Frances Jaquez.

In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to The
Master's Hand Church,
306 N. 7th St. in Bloomfield.

Orlando's care is entrusted to Cope Memorial Chapel
of Farmington, 404 W. Arrington St., 505-327-5142.
Those who wish to express their condolences may do
S0 at serenityandcompany.com

Long-time and Honorary Member of the Desk and
Derrick Club of Denver JoAnn Quarles has passed.

Health problems have prevented JoAnn from attending

meetings the last few years, but for those who knew
JoAnn in years past, she was a very active leader
while healthy. My first personal memories are of her
teaching me about land and leasing during a GLEAM
series. The following is from this morning’s Denver
Post.

Jo Ann went home to be with the Lord on July 13,
2017 at the age of 82.

Wife, Mother, Sister, Gramma and Great Gramma.
She was a renowned leader for Women in the Oil &
Gas Industry, Pioneers, and Desk & Derrick
throughout her career. She is survived by 3 of her
natural children, all of her beloved step children,
grandchildren and great grandchildren.

A celebration of her life will be held in Loveland CO on

Aug.4, 2017 11 a.m. at Allnutt Funeral Home.

L of oo v o os oo omm o omm o omm o ommor omm o ommor omm on mm on omm on omm
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Editor's Comments GREAT AGAIN
by Kay Williams

What a busy year so far! And we are just gearing up for the
busiest time for our club! There is so much happening between
now and the end of year, that we will be installing our new
officers and celebrating the holidays in a blink of an eye.

In order for our club to continue and to succeed, we need every
member to consider stepping up over the next few months.
Below are just a few of the very important positions and
volunteer opportunities in which to participate.

GET INVOLVED NOW, because the strength and participation
of our members is what keeps us going

. Nominating Committee — needed immediately! Contact Jonathan Slay

or Jill Klein.

- Volunteers for TGC Fair Booth — needed in September. Contact Kay
Williams.

. Volunteers for Black Gold Golf Tournament — needed for October 6",
. Contact Vicki Barnes.

' Member Participation at October Elections — We need your vote, so

- please plan to attend this very important meeting.

Annual Industry Appreciation Luncheon (IAL) — our most important

. event of the year! Volunteers needed, contact Jill Klein.

P.S. Check out these interesting and informative websites.
www.tulsadandd.net www.addc.org

Note: All submissions to The Tulsa Oil Drop can and shall be edited as necessary. Viewpoints expressed
by submitters are those of the writer and not necessarily of The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa or the
Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs (ADDC). Email: kwms53@yahoo.com with any questions. 22
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